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At a time when the Trump administration wants to make it an act of terrorism to be 

rude to Elon Musk on X ("The Everything App"), Oregon Democrats are wasting an 

extraordinary amount of time and resources to make an already unpopular ballot 

measure even worse. At best, Measure 114 (and therefore HB 3075 by association) 

serves to only inconvenience lawful gun owners while not significantly making 

communities safer, and at worst will allow the state to further discriminate against 

minorities and People of Color with regards to who can and cannot own a firearm. 

 

Please considering the following points: 

 

Due Process Concerns: The vague standard for permit denial (“likely to be a danger”) 

grants excessive discretion to law enforcement, risking arbitrary or discriminatory 

enforcement. The Fifth and Fourteenth Amendments require clear guidelines and fair 

processes, which HB 3075 lacks, making it susceptible to a due process challenge. 

 

Equal Protection Issues: The bill disproportionately impacts lower-income and 

minority individuals due to increased fees and discretionary permitting, which 

historically have been applied unevenly across demographics. This could violate the 

Fourteenth Amendment’s Equal Protection Clause if shown to result in systemic bias.   

 

Ex Post Facto Clause: The bill retroactively criminalizes possession of large-capacity 

magazines legally purchased prior to its enactment. This violates Article I, Section 10 

of the U.S. Constitution and Article I, Section 21 of the Oregon Constitution, both of 

which prohibit ex post facto laws—laws that punish actions lawful when committed. 

Courts have consistently struck down similar retroactive firearm restrictions. 

 

Second Amendment Violation: The U.S. Supreme Court’s ruling in New York State 

Rifle & Pistol Association v. Bruen (2022) established that firearm regulations must 

be consistent with the nation’s historical tradition of firearm regulation. HB 3075’s 

extended waiting periods, heightened fees, and discretionary permitting process—

allowing law enforcement to deny permits based on subjective judgments of 

“dangerousness”—lack clear historical analogs. These restrictions unduly burden the 

right to keep and bear arms for law-abiding citizens, likely failing the Bruen test. 

 

Thank you. 


